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NUMBER 1

The 1982 meeting of the Baptist State 
Convention of North Carolina meeting in 
Fayetteville November 15 - 17 was a bel1- 
weather Convention. It became apparent 
that North Carolina Baptists are concerned 
about the moral and spiritual climate-of 
our state and nation and they were convin
ced that it is time for North Carolina 
Baptists to give a Biblical word instead of 
a convenient traditional word on the matter.

Of course, the Program Committee was 
clearly dominated by the more liberal ele
ment of the Convention. From the Presiden
tial address to the closing message by the 
Editor of the Biblical Recorder, the speak
ers found some way to dump on the conserva
tives. In various and sundry ways the con-* 
servatives were told that if we would aban
don our positions and join the "moderates" 
(liberals) in their position that we could 
all be one happy family and there could be 
peace and harmony. Of course, if conserva
tives dare to desire a voice in the conven
tion, that is a "no-no". That is consider
ed a "power struggle". All the speakers 
had a condescending word for the conserva
tives.

VOTING TIME

Then, there came a time for voting and 
the darling proposals and resolutions 
of the liberal faction went down in rapid 
fire defeat. First, there was a power 
grabbing Constitutional Amendment which was 
proposed by the General Board. Many on the 
General Board had not favored the Amendment 
but they had allowed it to pass without 
sufficient challenge. The Amendment would 
have increased from 6 to 10 the number of 
Trustees who could come from a single 
church. A few churches have as many as 5 
and 6 members on various Boards of Trustees 
while hundreds and hundreds of churches 
have none. The Baptists of North Carolina 
did not buy the "expertise" argument. They 
know that there is plenty of talent among 
North Carolina Baptist Churches and that we 
are not so short on brains that we have to 
concentrate the appointments to our Boards 
in the hands of a few churches. The Bap
tists of North Carolina let it be known 
that they don't care to have their intelli
gence insulted and that some of the poorest 
and most unfaithful trustees have come from 
those churches which are supposed to con
tain so much "expertise". The amendment 
was opposed by the venerable conservative 
leader, Dr. M.0. Owens of Gastonia and the 
proposal was soundly defeated.

The Baptists of North Carolina have said 
again and again in recent years that they 
want the leadership of this convention 
spread out over a broader spectrum of 
people and churches. They are weary of the 
decision making responsibilities being pas
sed around every year among the same hand

ful of people. They want new people invol
ved and they want more churches involved. 
It is time for the leadership of our Con
vention to recognize this and we hope that 
we have seen an end to power grabbing con
stitutional changes.

RESOLUTION 14

One of the most repulsive and obnoxious 
resolutions was Resolution 14 which was 
presented by William C. Norris of Greens
boro. The resolution called upon the SBC 
Executive Committee to act as a "Committee 
of the Whole" and call a special.session 
inviting two principle officers of the se
veral general boards, institutions, com
missions, and associated organizations lis
ted in the SBC Annual and two principle of
ficers of the several autonomous state Bap
tist Conventions to devise recommendations 
to be submitted to the 1983 Convention 
meeting- in Pittsburgh for actions that will 
"provide the basis for restoring harmony in 
the SBC;" and "will enable the Convention 
to carry out the purpose for which it was 
established, and to be effective in its 
Bold Mission Thrust".

Obviously, William C. Norris was not the 
Author of this resolution. This writer has 
acquired an identical resolution which was 
passed by the Virginia Convention and was 
presented at the North Carolina Convention 
as a part of an organized effort to stam
pede these two most liberal conventions in 
the Southern Baptist Convention into ac
tion that could be used as a weapon at the 
1983 SBC meeting in Pittsburgh. Since 
North Carolina is the second largest state 
in the Southern Baptist Convention, it was 
obvious that passage of this Resolution 
in the North Carolina Convention was im
portant to the liberal faction in the Con
vention. They obviously wanted to make 
North Carolina a bell weather state for 
their cause. This writer opposed the Reso
lution on the following basis.

First, ths resolution was accusative in 
■nature. It accused some of our "Baptist 
Leaders" of factionalizing the Convention's 
organization and doing things "contrary to 
the purpose for which the SBC was organ
ized". That is nonsense. The most drama
tic increases in Co-operative Program giv
ing in many, many years is now occuring 
even in the midst of the worst recession 
since the Thirties. Why? It is because 
conservative Baptist people have more con
fidence in the direction in which our con
vention is headed than they have had be
fore . The facts do not support the : nasty 
charge that the purpose of the convention 
is being obscured or Bold Missions is being 
hurt. The Resolution was obviously aimed 
at dumping on conservatives but the fact is 
that mission giving is increasing because 
conservative Southern Baptists have ob

served the conservative turn of the Conten
tion.

Moreover, there is the charge that the 
Convention conservatives are not interested 
in the "furtherance of the Kingdom of God". 
That too is ridiculous nonsense. That is 
precisely what conservative Southern Bap
tists are concerned about. We gust don’t 
happen to believe that people who down
grade the Bible are going to do all that 
much for the "furtherance of the Kingdom of: 
God".

Secondly the Resolution favored a very 
small but very mean and nasty little elan 
in the Convention who have "offered to the 
SBC President suggestions for certain pro
cedural changes which should have a healing 
affect." This is an obvious reference to a 
proposal by the Sherman group in the Con
vention to the President of the Conven
tion that the Convention function as a 
cgnnectianal church and that he receive 
nominations for appointment from state con
vention officers and executive secretaries.

Thirdly, this writer argued that the 
Resolution reflected a poor spirit. There 
are people going about the Convention bas
ically saying "our candidate didn ’t win in 
Rew Orleans so let’s change the rules", 
even though Cecil Sherman has said publicly 
that the elections in Houston, Los 
Angeles, and Hew Orleans were '"fair' and 
square" we still have those who want to 
change the rules. If the elections were 
"fair and square" as Sherman says, then why 
do we need to change the rules?

Fourth, the Resolution advocates a con- 
nectional church.The convention has strug
gled with this before. In 1926 George W. 
McDainel made a statement in his Presiden
tial address clarifying the Convention’s 
position on Evolution which said, "This 
Convention accepts Genesis which is teach
ing that man is a special creation of God, 
and rejects every theory, evolution or 
other, which teaches that man originated in 
or came by way of, a lower animal ancestry." 
(Annual, Southern Baptist Convention, 1926, 
page 18) On November 10 of that same year 
the Baptist General Convention of Oklahoma 
voted to withhold undesignated funds of the 
Co-operative Program from Southern Baptist 
Seminaries whose faculties refused to sign 
the McDaniel statement. They took the 
same action again in 1927. This brought a- 
bout a Constitutional crisis in the Conven
tion and in 1928 the Executive Committee 
presented a statement on relations between 
the Southern Baptist Convention and state 
bodies that has become the basis of rela
tionships. The Statement read in part that 
the Convention "is not an ecclesiastical 
body composed of churches, nor a federal 
bo A/ composed of state conventions.” The 
convention totally disclaimed any authority 
over state bodies and stated that the state 
boards are collecting agencies for south-

(CONTINUED ON PAGE TWO)



CONVENTION REPORT (CONTINUED FROM PAGE ONE)
wide as well as state funds and that the 
relationship was. simply a matter' of conven
ience and economy. The convention also 
retains an "inalienable and inherent" right 
of direct appeal to the churches for funds. 
The statement also maintained that the 
power of appointing members of all commit
tees and boards of the convention resides 
in the convention itself although the con
vention may, if it so desires, consult the 
state or territorial subdivision in this 
matter. It also stated that neither the 
convention nor a state body may impose its 
will upon the other in any manner or degree 
at any time and that state bodies have no 
authority to allocate funds or divert them 
from any object included, in the Southern 
Baptist Convention Budget, (see SBC Annual, 
1928, pages 32 - 33).

It was the contention of this writer 
that the actions called for by Resolution 
14 would have percipitated another consti
tutional crisis in the Convention and those 
beliefs were confirmed by actions this year 
by other conventions such as the Arkansas 
Convention and the Kansas Convention. The 
state and national bodies must remain com
pletely autonomous of one another and the 
connectional nature of Resolution 14 was a 
dangerous omen and would have enhanced the 
big push by some to turn the Southern Bap
tist Convention into a connectional Church 
such as the Methodist* the Presbyterian, 
Lutheran and Episcopal denominations now 
have.

Mr. William C. Norris rushed to the plat
form to defend the Resolution and after his 
remarks a motion to table was made by Rev. 
Steve Sells of Greensboro which set off a 
round of parliamentary manuvering by the li
beral element in an effort to save the re
solution. A vote was taken on the matter 
and it was obvious that the motion to table 
had a majority. In a last ditch effort to 
save the Resolution President Campbell rul
ed that the Motion to table was tantamount 
to a motion to kill the resolution and 
therefore the motion to table must have a 
two-thirds majority. A second vote was 
taken and the three officers of the conven
tion all agreed that the motion to table 
had a two-thirds majority and the most dan
gerous resolution to appear on the surface 
was dead.

OTHER RESOLUTIONS
Another resolution which rocked the li

beral faction of the Convention was Resolu
tion 11 against abortionon demand and the 
use of any kind of tax money or Southern 
Baptist supported medical facility for the 
use of medically unnecessary abortions or 
for the practice of withholding treatment 
from unwanted or defective infants. This 
resolution passed handily. A substitute 
resolution from the resolutions committee 
which was dominated by the liberal faction 
failed.

Resolutions dealing with Drunk Drivers 
and the sale and promotion of Alcohol were 
passed in which the Convention reaffirmed 
the traditional Baptist position on alcohol, 
One presented by Mrs. Ann Frazier of 
Roanoke Rapids chided the Wake Forest Law 
School because that school had conducted a 
clinic for defense lawyers in which they 
were instructed as to how to successfully 
defend drunk drivers. There was also a 
resolution urging the Legislature to raise 
the drinking age from 18 to 21 and one cal
ling for the development of a state policy 
that would prohibit the sale of alcohol on 

state premises (especially school premises).

NUCLEAR FREEZE
The Resolution calling for a nuclear 

freeze contained some things that bothered 
many conservatives but the redemptive words 
in the Resolution were "verifiable" and 
"bilateral". This has been the sticky, 
point in negotiations with the Soviet Union 
since the days of President Eisenhower. 
Many of us remember the days away back in 
the Fifties when President Eisenhower and 
his administration were seeking arms limi
tations but the Soviet Union would never a- 
gree to on site inspection. This is a po
licy that they have always rejected and 
they are still rejecting any treaty that 
calls for mutual verification and the 
United States will be senseless to enter 
into any kind of treaty that does not con
tain open and mutual" verification. Of’ 
course, the other redemptive word, "bila
teral" means that a nuclear freeze is not 
something that the U.S. can enter into by 
herself. This means that any freeze must 
be entered into by the United States and 
the Soviet Union as well in a verifiable 
way.

Conservative Baptists had reservations 
about the Resolution because it is so 
closely identified with the "peace" move
ment which has been infiltrated by the 
KGB and other Soviet front organizations. 
The movement is also characterized by cer
tain "kinky" people such as the one recen
tly killed at the Washington Monument by 
Washington police and who had threatened 
to blow up the White House. This is the 
kind of mentality that is possessed by 
many of those who are involved in the so- 
called "peace" movement.

THE PRAYER RESOLUTION
The resolution that has drawn the most 

"fire" since the Convention is Resolution 
16 which supports the voluntary prayer 
amendment being proposed by President 
Reagan, Senator Jesse Helms and other con
gressional leaders. The passage of this 
resolution signaled a new balance among 
Southern Baptists in regard to their views 
on separation of church and state. They 
have now recognized that the First Amen
dment not only provides for "no establish
ment" but it also contains a "free estab
lishment" clause. North Carolina Baptists 
were not willing to embrace one part of 
the amendment without the other.They have 
struck a balance between no establishment 
and free exercise. There is absolutely 
nothing that will establish religion but 
the ruling of the Supreme Court has been 
so interpreted as to deny thousands of 
children the right to voluntary prayer or 
Bible study at state supported schools. 
Our people have opened their eyes to the 
fact that free exercise is being denied. 
This was documented by U.S. Prosecutor Sam 
Currin during the debate on the resolu
tion. It has also been brought home to us 
dramatically by a recent decision of the 
Reidsville Board of Education to ban the 
teaching of Bible on a voluntary basis in 
the City's 5 elementary schools - a prac
tice that has been going on for more than 
60 years in Reidsville. Even though the 
classes were purely on a voluntary basis, 
the Reidsville Board of Education voted 3 
to 2 to dispense with the classes. There 
is a new determination that a very,very 
small minutial handful of atheists and in

fidels shall not dictate to the majority in 
society

REACTION

Liberal reaction since the Convention, 
has been vehement, wild and mindless. The 
passage of the Resolutions on the last day 
Of the Convention has been described as 
misrepresentations, back sliding and a be
trayal of heritage. Of course* most of 
those reactions came from Editors of secu
lar papers who tend to be very liberals 
It was Biblical Recorder Editor-Gene Puck- : 
ett who called the Resolutions "a complete 
misrepresentation of the total body of 
Baptists". He had only been in the State a 
matter of weeks when he made the statement. 
It is doubtful that he knows that much fl- 
bout North Carolina Baptists yet.. President 
Frank Campbel! acknowledged that what hap-^ 
pened in Fayetteville represents a national 
swing.

। , ■< tsr
ORGANIZED EFFORT

Of course, the liberal faction has tried 
to persuade the people of this state that 
the resolutions did not really reflect the 
sentiments of North Carolina Bantists but 
that the passage of the Resolutions and the 
defeat of the liberal proposals was the 
result of an organized effort. The thing 
that has caused1 rejoicing among conserva
tives "so much since the convention is the 
knowledge that the actions of the, conven
tion actually reflect the feelings of grass 
roots people because it was not the. result 
of an organized effort. To be sure, we 
conservatives have been encouraging one a- 
nother to go to the convention and stay 
until it is over. No effort is made what
ever to instruct conservatives1 as to how 
they should vote. None is needed. When 
our grass roots people go to the Convention 
they will always do the right thing. They 
don't need any one to instruct them as to 
how they should vote. >

Much has been made of the fact: that 
there were only about ,a third of the mes
sengers’ voting ' during the fi'mal fidubs <i.f 
the Convention. Of course, 'the last ses
sion of the Convention is always the poor
est attended. This has been true for years 
but never before have we heard Convention 
officials complaining about the resolutions 
that were passed. For instance, where were 
the complaints from the liberal faction 
last year in Greensboro when less than 600 
people were voting in the final hours Of 
the Convention when liberal resolutions 
were rammed through. The 814 people Who 
voted on the Prayer Amendment is certainly 
more representative than 600 who voted oh 
the final resolutions in Greensboro. In 
fact, there has been the adroit suggestion 
in the papers that we had over 3,000 mes
sengers who voted on most issues. That is 
a fallacy. About the highest percentage of 
voting that we ever get on any issue is 
about two-thirds. In years past, we have 
seen Budgets adopted with fewer people vot
ing than voted on the Prayer Amendment but 
I never heard a scramble to consider the 
Budget invalid because of the small number 
of people voting on it. The fact of the 
matter is that the number of people voting 
on the Resolutions in Fayetteville was not 
significantly smaller than the number that 
has voted on numerous other significant

(CONTINUED ON PAGE THREE)
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proposals that have been brought to the 
Convention.

George Reed of the Christian Life Coun
cil said that the Nuclear Freeze Resolution 
would give him something to work with in 
the Legislature. Our question is whether 
or not he is going to give the same kind of 
attention to the Resolutions which the 
Convention passed in support of Voluntary 
Prayer, against Abortion, DUI, Pornography 
and other matters. If Mr. Reed is going to 
act on the basis of Convention Resolutions, 
then he has a full year ahead of him to 
carry the expressions of the Convention to 
the North Carolina Legislature.

CONCLUSION
The conclusion is that Baptists are 

looking more to New Testament principles 
rather than historical tradition as they 
seek guidance for the 80's. They are say
ing that infanticide and the killing of 
unborn babies cannot be defended on the 
basis of personal freedom nor can the per
petration of the humanistic atmosphere on 
our children be condoned in the name of 
separation of church and state. They are 
saying that the free exercise of religion 
is just as important as rejecting the 
establishment of any religion by the State. 
They are saying that something is terribly 
wrong in a Society that condones the kil
ling of unborn babies while protesting the 
execution of vicious murderers. Of course 
the liberal faction has not given up. 
Henry Crouch has called for a convocation 
of the so-called "moderates" (liberals) in 
Charlotte. Obviously, this will be a 
strategy meeting for Greensboro and we may 
expect to hear from the liberal faction 
there. It is important that grass roots 
Baptists make their way to Greensboro next 
year.

RMT

SHERMAN SAYS SOME 
BAPTISTS ARE FOOLS

In an Associated Press article appearing 
in the November 30 issue of the Morganton 
News Herald, Dr. Cecil Sherman is quoted as 
saying that some Baptists who believe in 
inerrancy are fools. He said, "We want a 
broad Convention, not a narrow one and one 
that embraces different ideas. I can't a- 
gree that we are going to teach our chil
dren ideas that were discredited 50 years 
ago. The Bible is a marvelously inspired 
book but to tell the people that 'our way' 
(the inerrant way) of looking at the Bible 
has not changed seems to me to be folly," 
he said. "You don't have to be a fool to 
be a Baptist. We just have some who are." 
It is doubtful that the Baptist Press will 
be nearly as meticulous in quoting 
Sherman's "fool" statement as they were in 
quoting Paul Pressler's "juglar vein" 
statement. This tells us where the Baptist 
Press is coming from. We have looked in 
vain for any quotation of Sherman's state
ment in the Baptist Press.

The Associated Press release concluded 
by saying "Sherman says that his group will 
continue to fight against the conservative 
trend." It will be interesting for mil
lions of Southern Baptists to know that 
they have been written of as fools by 
the leader of the so-called "moderate" fac
tion who has vowed tp continue to fight a- 
gainst the conservative trend in the Sou
thern Baptist Convention.

WATCH THAT 
TERMINOLOGY CHANGE

The liberal faction in the Southern 
Baptist Convention does not want to ’wear 
their name. They know that they are very 
much in a minority but they would like to 
adopt a name that would identify them with 
the majority of main stream Southern Bap
tists. So, they are trying on new hats. 
They want to wear a name that is more pala
table to Southern Baptists. We have seen a 
couple of terms surfacing recently - espec
ially since the Atlanta meeting of the 
Group (there were 14 of them). One news 
account used the term ’’moderate/conserva- 
tives". Another writer used the term 
"conservatives/loyalists". That same writer 
referred to the conservative people in the 
Convention as’’fundamentalists-inerrantists".

We need to beware of these efforts to 
enhance the liberal cause by the changing 
of the terminology that describes -them. 
There are those who want to lead our people 
to believe that conservatives are something 
beside conservative. They are the kind of 
radical, rabid fundamentalists who are more 
concerned with hair styles and dress codes 
than they are the Gospel of Jesus Christ. 
That is nonsense. There is no wit of dif
ference between the views of W.A. Criswell 
and R.G. Lee or of Adrian Rogers and Ellis 
Fuller or Paige Patterson and E.Y. Mullins 
of Bailey Smith and Lee Scarborough, of Jim 
Draper and George Truett. Those of us who 
are being classified as "fundamentalists- 
inerrantists" are standing right where 
Southern Baptists have always stood. We 
are simply conservative - nothing more and 
nothing less.

The leader of the faction in the Conven
tion that now desires to be called "moder
ate - conservative" has said openly and 
publicly that he does not believe in an in
errant Bible and the Bible does contain 
errors. The Baptist Faith and Message which 
we have adopted twice in our history clear
ly says that we Southern Baptists believe 
the Bible to be a perfect treasure of di
vine truth "without any mixture of error". 
Now, we don’t believe that George Truett, 
R.G.Lee, E.Y. Mullins, Lee Scarborough, 
B.H. Carroll or any of those historic lead
ers in Southern Baptist life would ever 
stand before any group to say that the 
Bible was not inerrant or that it did in
deed, contain errors.

T.B. Mastin is wrong. The so called 
"moderates" are not conservative. They do 
not stand in the historical position of 
Southern Baptists. They are liberals, plain 
and simple. Cecil Sherman himself, in re
porting on the New Orleans Convention used 
the term "the right" and "left". He stated 
that Duke McCall was the candidate of the 
"left". He stated that Jimmy Draper was 
the candidate of the "right". The term 
"left" has always referred to the more li
beral element and the term "right" has al
ways referred to the conservative element. 
We appreciate his honesty. There are some, 
however, who are trying to "bamboozle" 
honest Southern Baptist people with confus
ing terminology that hides the issue. Let’s 
keep the terminology clear.

RMT
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JIMMY DRAPER 
AT FRUITLAND

Dr. Jimmy Draper became the First Sou
thern Baptist Convention President to ap
pear on the Campus of the Fruitland Baptist 
Bible Institute in its history while still 
in office. Dr. Draper spoke twice at the 
Institute on Alumni Day. His first mes
sage on "Crises Facing Southern Baptists" 
was delivered to a capacity crowd at the 
Chapel Service and was very warmly received 
by Fruitland students and alumni. Draper 
contended that the major crisis facing the 
Southern Baptist Convention does not in
volve politics. He said that we face a 
crisis of concern, a crisis of contact, a 
crisis of conviction and a crisis of com
mitment.

Draper warned that if we are to be the 
people that God intends for us to be, we 
must be concerned about the souls of men 
and that concerns about the social and phy
sical well being of men are valid only if 
they lead to a concern about man’s spirit
ual condition. He affirmed that we must 
see the lostness of man without .Jesus 
Christ as Saviour and Lord.

Draper further asserted that we must be 
more concerned about contact with the world 
around us that needs Christ. He pointed 
out that in his own pastoral ministry, out
reach is a major emphasis. The audience 
was shocked when he related to them figures 
which show that areas that were once con
sidered to be Baptist strongholds have ex
perienced such population changes that 
other denominations now outnumber Baptists 
and that as much as half the people in such 
Baptist strongholds as Dallas, Texas are 
unchurched or have no church relationship.

Draper exhorted the students and alumni 
to a stronger conviction about sin. Draper 
contended that this is no time for compro
mise in regard to sin - that sin is a deva
stating force that has racked the life of 
many a hapless individual who has fallen 
prey to the wiles of men.

Draper concluded with a call to renewed 
commitment to the Gospel of Jesus Christ 
as expressed in His written Word. Draper 
made it clear that he is unalterably com
mitted to the Bible as the inerrant and in
fallible Word of God.

In the Afternoon Session, Draper did an 
exposition concerning Abraham and his of
fering up of Isaac. In the early 60’s, a 
statement by Ralph Elliot in which he con
tended that God did not tell Abraham to of
fer up Isaac caused a stir in the Southern 
Baptist Convention and led to the appoint
ment of a special committee which brought 
back the Baptist Faith and Message State
ment. Draper’s exposition was received 
enthusiastically. After his last message 
he stayed in the Auditorium of the Crouch 
Classroom Building so that students and 
faculty would have an opportunity to fel
lowship with him.

ROOMS AVAILABLE
Dr. M.O. Owens of Gastonia has re

ported that he has about 20 rooms 
available outside of Pittsburgh. A Bus 
is being chartered and will be available 
for riding back and forth to the Conven
tion Center. Cost for the Bus and rooms 
will be approximately $200 although this 
is not yet a firm figure. Those interested 
in these rooms should call Dr. Owens at 

704/864-6627.
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TO MY MODERA TE BRETHREN
BY DR. M.O. OWENS

After the Southern Baptist Convention many Baptist state papers. Such tactics 
been typical of "moderate" leaders, 

have been years when conservatives
meeting in Los Angeles in 1981, it was ter
med by the secular press and some of our 
Baptist voices a "power struggle". It may 
have appeared to be just that to some. 
However, to others of us there seemed to be 
little rancor or bitterness which surfaced.

After the New Orleans Convention meeting 
this year, there has stirred a powerful ef
fort to make all of the Convention consti
tuency feel that it was a fiasco, with 
those being elected and named to Committees 
and Boards as architects of destruction.

Those of us who are called "conservative" 
and even "fundamentalist" on occasion, are 
just as concerned about the spirit and at
mosphere of our Convention as anyone else. 
We are not "warmongers". Indeed, for most 
of us, i t i s an unpleasant and undesi rable 
event when we feel it necessary to chal
lenge and confront our brethren on any is
sue. And were it not for the strong con
victions we hold, there would not be any 
confrontationsj or so-called "struggles for 
power".

The issues which have been the crux of 
our differences have all been precipitated 
by those on the "liberal" side of the de
nominational fence. The issue of "inerran
cy" .was placed in the foreground, not by 
conservatives, but by William Hull, when he 
wrote for the Baptist Program an article 
he titled "Do We Need An Infallible Bible?" 

Those who call themselves "moderates" 
have written and said much about the need 
for love on the part of "conservatives". 
But it is those on the liberal side again 
who have led the way in the personal con
demnation of vocal conservatives. ___ .

When William Hull wrote his articles for support to Southern Baptist mission causes 
the Baptist Program some years back, I felt 
it only fair and just for a publication 
which supposedly spoke to and for all Sou
thern Baptists, to also carry the other 
side of the issue. There have always been, 
and still are, far more Southern Baptists 
who believe the Bible to be inerrant and 
infallible than agree with William Hull. 
But the Baptist Program editors refused to 
publish the conservative viewpoint. At the 
next meeting of the Southern Baptist Con
vention, I asked the Convention to approve 
the idea of requesting the editors to pro
vide a rebuttal. I did not demand anything, 
nor did my motion require the Baptist Pro
gram to do anything. The Convention then 
referred the matter to the Executive Com
mittee. Several months later, the Execu
tive Committee notified me that they felt 
it unwise to further air such a controver
sial matter. Consequently, at the next 
Convention in \ „
brought the matter to the floor of the Con
vention, as was my right. I did not do it

strange use of the word 
taken to designate only 
one side of a Biblical 
position 
position), or who refuse to take a stand 
on an issue that could destroy the effec
tiveness of the Convention in years ahead 
while those who stand where Southern Bap
tists have always stood on Biblical ques
tions are called "disloyal". Set any stan
dard you want to determine those who are 
truly "loyal" Southern Baptists - partici
pation in Southern Baptist work on associa- 
tional, state, national or international :■ 
level; gifts to mission including the Co-- 
operative Program; effective evangelism; : 
dedication to what Southern Baptists were 
established to do — and I will challenge 
any person to compare the work of the con
servative leadership with the work of SQe 
called "moderates" leadership.

Conservatives have taken their stand be
cause of their love for the denomination

"loyal" when it is 
those who stand on 
question (and that 

contrary to the historic S.B.C.

have
These ____ _ _ ___ ____
have been smeared in the press, and oppro
brium has been heaped upon them.

Now - the "moderates" ask for our love 
and sweetness. For years they have domina
ted the -organizational structure of South
ern Baptists. Now that conservatives have 
been able to bring about a few changes,they 
want to change the rules.

As Christians, conservatives will con
tinue to love our brethren, but perhaps it 
is not too much, surely, to ask that "mod
erates" also demonstrate some of the same 
love they request.

In recent months there have been many 
statements from some editors and "moderate" 
leaders saying those in the forefront of 
the conservative effort are not real South
ern Baptists, but "Johnny-come-latelys" or 
"independents" in disguise. It may not be 
needed, but may I point out that Paige Pat
terson's Father was an honored executive and their dedication to its goals and ob- 
for Southern Baptists. Paige is the pro- jectives. Many "moderates" are poor his- 
duct of Southern Baptist schools. He has a torians>. They have failed to read of the 
deeper loyalty to basic Southern Baptist "downgrade" controversy in Brittain, or the 

declining fortunes of other great denomina
tions that did just what our S.B.C. "moder
ates" would have us to do -- take a low 
view of the Bible, champion the historical- 
critical methodology, and settle for a neo
orthodox theology. And all the semantics

purposes and objectives than most of us - 
"moderates" or conservatives. He supports 
the Cooperative Program and his local Bap
tist church.

Judge Paul Presslar may be a bit "hard- 
nosed" in his effort to stem the tide of . _
liberalism in the Convention, but he comes which can be used do not change those from 
of a long line of loyal Southern) Baptists. 
His grandfather was an early leader of 
Baptists in Texas.

Bailey Smith is a product of Southern 
Baptist schools; his church gives large

and has baptized more people in one year 
than any church in Southern Baptists' 
history.

Bob Tenery is the son of a loyal, and 
long time Southern Baptist Pastor. His 
support of Baptist causes and work needs no 
argument in spite of the denigration voiced 
by carping critics of the conservatives. 
Gray Allison is often dismissed as an "in
dependent" because Mid-America Seminary re
ceives no Cooperative Program funds. In 
spite of the fact that every professor of 
Mid-America has earned post-graduate de
grees from the most respected institutions 
of our land, and is a loyal Southern Bap
tist - many of them having taught in other 
Southern Baptist Seminaries - our Foreign 
Mission Board refuses to accept graduates 
applications as full-term missionaries. 
But Gray Allison is almost radical in his 
ardent support of Southern Baptist's mis

Philadelphia, I again sions programs. He is a product of South
ern Baptist schools, and has served as a 
professor at one of

because of any personal ambition, or desire 
for personal justification, but because I 
felt strongly this was a matter which Sou
thern Baptists should not, indeed, could 
not, ignore. By parliamentary ruse, the 
Convention bypassed the question. Duke 
McCall made the statement that my request 
was the "most vicious attack" ever made on 
a seminary professor. I had not attacked 
Hull; nothing I said or did was in any way 
aimed at Hull. I was not trying to corner 
him. I merely wanted the inerrant point of

our Southern Baptist
Seminaries, and as a staff member of :the 
Southern Baptist Home Mission Board. The 
graduates of Mid-America, almost without 
exception, serve Southern Baptist Churches, 
and serve them with loyalty and devotion 
to the Southern Baptist program.

Conservatives are the most "loyal" Sou
thern Baptists there are. I challenge any
one to name a single man in the conserva
tive leadership who is disloyal. Bill 
Powell, for all his gauche remarks and ef
forts, is actually fiercely loyal to our

view aired in a publication which supposed
ly belongs to and serves all of us, liberal 
and conservative. But as a result of my 
efforts, I was not only attacked on the 
floor of the Convention, but vilified in

denomination. If "disloyal" means willing 
to sacrifice and to be crucified so that 
our denomination may stay where one be
lieves God wants it to be, then "disloyal" 
we are, and God be praised. It is a

what they are — a low view of God's Word, 
written and living. Anyone who will take 
even a cursory glance at the record of 
American Baptists, the Methodists, the 
Presbyterians,and other major denominations 
in the past seventy-five years, surely must 
see what happens when the low road is taken. 
Is that the way we want Southern Baptists 
to go? Conservatives love their denomina
tion too much to stand idly by and let such 
vitiating influence work its devastation 
without making a determined effort to 
counteract it.

In our just passed North Carolina Bap
tist State Convention , our leaders were 
forced to acknowledge that we have given 
large sums of money, but otherwise, we have 
utterly failed in the past five years. 
Sunday School enrollment is way down, bapr 
tisms have not increased, missions organi
zations enrollment is static, and even our 
special missions offerings seem headed to
ward a plateau.

Please don't fault conservatives for our 
concern. We gravely fear what we see al
ready happening in our colleges and semina
ries. German rationalism, neo-orthodoxy, 
historical-critical methodology and other 
deadly influences have already laid their 
blighting hands on Southern Baptist ihsti-
tutions. All of the vociferous denials do 
not alter the patent fact. The so-called 
"intellectual" approach to the Bible has 
a devastating effect on faith and respon
siveness to the Holy Spirit.

Instead of damning us, and using the 
lowest tactics to destroy influence, why 
not use reasonableness and intelligence, 
and show us where we are wrong? Don't cam
ouflage the issue with smear tactics. In
stead of turning a totally deaf ear to our 
cries of warning, and putting blanket ap-
proval on the status quo, give us proof. 
Show us the good things coming from the 
professors who do not believe in inerrancy. 
Show us their results in greater mission 
concern, more young people graduating with



God-given, "God-breathed", he surely admits

a deep yearning to see people brought to 5: 45 - 46 casts an interesting light on 
know Jesus Christ personally, more baptisms 
and souls won by those who are the products 
of our schools, stronger churches as the 
result of their teachings, more powerful 
preachers of the Word by those who take 
their courses. If a denial of inerrancy and 
infallibility is the way Southern Baptists 
ought to go, surely there ought to be ample 
and persuasive evidence easily available 
and evident. If these men who deny that 

tality are doing what God wants them to do, 
then surely His blessings ought to be on 
their-efforts. __r. _ ____ ,

What we are seeing so often are young cepts any part of the Bible as directly 
people.-whose faith is destroyed, whose loy- i . ““ ‘___ ’
alty to Southern Baptists is dissipated, that portion of it to be infallible and in- 
and whose usefulness in the Kingdom of God errant, else he is saying that God lies, 
is vitiated. (Please don't use the worn- And if he admits that any part of it is of 
out cliche that their faith was weak when that quality, then the only problem he has 
they left home.) Is it the task of South- is 
ern Baptist institutions and professors to is not 
tear down weak faith, or to strengthen it? 
Obviously,there seems little reconstruction 
of real faith and dedication. Jesus “said 
to Peter,",., and when you have turned a- 
gain strengthen your brethren"(Luke 22:32).

If conservatives are wrong, give us log
ical , incontrovertible evidence that the 
liberal path is the right path - that it 
will produce more souls won to Christ, more 
Christians built up in the faith, stronger 
churches, greater effectiveness in bringing 
the Christian witness to bear on our so
ciety and our world. Surely, such evidence 
ought to be easily available. Don't try to honest" is a patent lie 
smoke-screen the issue with snide remarks t„ _ . ' . '
and character assassination. If our fears the wrong direction, 
are unjustified, then show us where we are Conservatives have been accused for some 
in true specifics; Don't use the age-old 
political ploy of belittling credentials. 
Conservative men have as much intellect as 
anyone else, and many of them are just as 
well educated. It is a sign of pitiful 
weakness in your case when all you can do 
is attack the man, not the issue. You laud 
diversity, but give no one else the right 
to have a diverse opinion.

You have cried aloud for "Bold Missions", 
and we join you in that. But we have seen 
what a low view of the Bible has done to 
the mission causes and efforts of other de
nominations. The two largest Presbyterian 
groups, who have embraced the neo-orthodox 
concept, have only about half as many mis
sionaries as they had fifteen years ago. 
At the same time, the new Presbyterian 
Church in /. - . .
old, and with only 1/25 as many members 
(4%), and making no apology for a very con- 

aries as both of the large groups together.

that statement. Just a few months back, 
Keith Parks, President of our Foreign Mis
sion Board, declared that the conservative 
viewpoint borders on heresy. He did not 
use the word "i , .
shows that this is what he had in mind.

Surely only sheer intellectual ignorance 
would persuade anyone to make such state
ments. It is intellectually and psycholo
gically impossible for a man who makes such 

the Bible is God's revealed Word in its to- a statement as. Bratcher made to believe 
that the Bible is given by God, unless by 
"given" he would mean the pantheistic con
cept of human inspiration. For if he ac-

there no basics where compromise is un
thinkable? When a fellowship is involved, 
how far must one go? Must we say that a 
Baptist can believe anything or nothing and 

_ still ‘ - . ■ - - - --
inerrancy", but the context No ___ , .

said that it is the Cooperative Program 
which holds Southern Baptists together. 
Pray tell, what held us together before 
there was a Cooperative Program? It is such 
statements that have done irreparable dam
age to the doctrinal stability of our de
nomination. Any person with any sense of hi
story knows that it is our doctrinal and 
Biblical stance which has made Southern 
Bapsitst what we are. The Cooperative Pro
gram has bben a large factor in what we 
have done, but it has had nothing to do 
with what we basically are.

Those who see the Cooperative Program as 
the only really important factor in the 
life of our denomination have 
vision. They are making a mere 
the end (

to determine what is God-given and what 
Textual criticism has been at work 

a long time seeking to get back to the ori- _ . _ ,.__
ginal as nearly as possible, and so to peel of the brief statements in our S.B.C, con-
away the superfluous, and get down to what stitution the declaration that doctrines
is genuine. If Robert Bratcher does not and doctrinal position had no part in the 
believe the original is of God, then he founding of the Convention is to be histor-
really thinks no more of the Bible than he '
does of Shakespeare, else he deceives him
self. Of course, he may approach it from 
an existential viewpoint, that he himself 
is the real arbiter and judge of any truth. 
But to say that those who believe in an in

Bible are either 
intellectually dis- 

One i s tempted to 
his blunderbuss in

errant and infallible 
"willfully ignorant or

say that he has aimed

years of having only one real objective -- 
power and the control of the Convention. 
That, too, is a falsehood. Conservatives 
only reason for desiring to shape Conven
tion decisions is to keep our denomination 
true to God's Word. Unfortunately in the 
S.B.C., or the state convention, there is 
no other way apparently to catch the atten- _ - _
tion of most of our "establishment" leader- can surely clasp hands on our objectives,

, ship, except to be able to poll the larger If you love the Word of God for what it is,
vote. If we are wrong, we are merely fol- why damn us because we hold it precious?
lowing the example of the so-called "mod- If you want Jesus Christ to be truly Lord
erates". And under our Trustee system, of this Convention, You will find that we
there is no way to have any input to our stand on level ground with you.
Boards and institutions except to elect men 
and women who are sympathetic to the con
servative ideas and viewpoints. We wish it 

, w were not necessary. How much better if the
America, only about ten years Trustees, administrators and teachers of 

; our institutions would quit playing seman- 
, _ tic games and affirm unequivocally that
servative stance, now has as many mission- they accept the Bible as God's Word given - 
aries as both of the large groups together, through men to be sure - but given, with 

Where are lost people being won to all that implies. For if the Holy Spirit 
‘ ‘ ' is all had anything to do with it, surely there

about? The clear evidence is that people can be no error in His work. We know all 
to Christ where there are the arguments and the cliches. It is less

Christ? Isn't that what missions 

II

Is that mean-

dwelt much on the idea 
of the competency of the soul and the right 

to interpret the Bible 
if the "moderate" idea

are being won
Christians who unapologetically preach the than adult to camouflage the real issue. 
Gospel from the platform of an authorita
tive, verbally-inspired, infallible and in
errant Bible. Those of us who are conser
vatives do not want Southern Baptist mis
sions to lessen or wither. We want the 
world won to Jesus Christ. But we see no 
hope in a Godless, neo-orthodoxy, or even 
Liberation-theology, Gospel. We find no 
compul sion., 
emasculated Bible.

Robert Bratcher has said, "Only wilful 
ignorance or intellectual dishonesty can 
account for the claim that the Bible is in
errant and infallible ... No truth-loving 
God-respecting, Christ-honoring believer 
should be guilty of such heresy." John

be a Baptist in fellowship?
less a person than Porter Routh has

our denomination have "tunnel" 
"tool" 

of our raison d'etre. To read out

the declaration that doctrines

ically myopic. It was unthinkable at the 
time of the founding of the Convention that 
there would ever be Baptists who would dis
parage the Bible or our basic doctrines.

In all this, my dear "moderate" breth
ren, I am saying, Don't attempt to deal 
with us in a cavalier manner. Deal with 
the real issues. If we are wrong, tell us 
so in the spirit of love, but don't dismiss 
us with a sneer. If your heart is where 
ours is - in a yearning for real revival, 
and with a sob for the lost of our world;if 
you cry out inwardly for a return to great 
Gospel preaching; if you long to see our 
churches become brilliant lighthouses for 
the world to find its way - then meet us 
halfway. If you truly want these things, 
then we have a common ground, and we can 
find a basis for a meeting of the minds and 
hearts. We may not agree on methods but we

Dr. M.O. Owens, Retired Pastor 
Gastonia, N.C.
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Did God speak? David said, "The Spirit of 
the Lord speaks by me, and His word is upon 
my tongue. The God of Israel has spoken, 
the Rock of Israel has said to me .. 
(2 Samuel 23: 2 - 3a RSV). 
ingless? Or, are these just words with 
poetic license?

"Moderates" have
and no dynamic message in an

of the individual 
for one's self. But 
of freedom to interpret the Bible for one's 
self is carried to its ultimate end, that 
end is incipient universalism. Obviously 
every person has a right to believe or dis
believe, as he or she wills. But are
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A TTENTION CONSER VA TIVES “
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Pittsburgh has, indeed, become a pivotal 
Convention. On Thursday, December 7 the 
liberal faction in North Carolina had a 
meeting at the Providence Baptist Church in 
Charlotte. It was a strategy meeting for 
the Southern Baptist Convention in Pitts
burgh. After the meeting, Henry Crouch 
said, "The bottom line, of course, is 
Pittsburgh." He further said that, "The 
big part that North Carolina can play is 
that we are so close to Pittsburgh... We 
are hoping that we will have a large turn
out." Also attending that meeting was 
Jerry Niswonger who is Assistant to the 
President of Southeastern Seminary. This 
tells you where Southeastern Seminary is 
comi ng from.

A Southern Seminary Professor has said 
that if conservatives prevail in Pitts
burgh that the liberal cause will be lost. 
Southern Seminary is sponsor!ng"Southern 
Seminary - Pittsburgh Airlift from 25 ci
ties across the Southern Baptist Convention 
with bloc seats on Airline USAir at dis
count rates. The instructions read that 
"these seats will be released to Alumni and
Friends of the Seminary ..."

These are only a few items of mounting 
evidence that the left wing - liberal ele
ment of the Convention is mounting their 
most ambitious efforts yet fpr Pittsburgh. 
They are issuing "Henny Penny" (the sky is 
falling in) statements to their people all 
across the Convention in their attempts to 
scare them to Pittsburgh.

It is all a part of the spreading knee
jerk reaction of the liberals to the con
servative stance of the New Orleans Con
vention last June which was followed by 
conservative conventions in such states as 
North Carolina, Arkansas and Kansas. While

TAKEOVER IS A 
PHONY CHARGE

Evidence is rapidly mounting that the 
term "take over" is simply an ugly term 
that the liberals decided to assign to the 
conservatives in an effort to discredit 
them in the eyes of Southern Baptists. The 
fact is that conservatives have waked up to 
the fact that a "take over" had already 
taken place and the take over was engineer
ed by the liberals. Now, the liberals are 
simply frustrated because they have not 
succeeded in shutting out the conservative 
view completely and absolutely from South
ern Baptist institutional life. But the 
evidence is clear that they are not willing 
to have conservatives to participate in 
institutional life.

This fact was made abundantly clear by 
Cecil Sherman himself, leader of the liber
al movement. When President Jimmy Draper 
still felt that it was possible for him to 
bring peace and harmony to the Convention, 
he called for parity. His idea was that 
our Southern Baptist Seminaries and other 
agencies should employ a number of conser
vative scholars and workers that is comen- 
surate with the number of conservatives in 
the Southern Baptist Convention. It was a 
far cry from a complete "take over". It 
was simply calling for some representation 
of the conservative viewpoint. How did the 
liberals react?

Cecil Sherman, said that the call for 
parity "wouldn’t be parity,it would be war".

the liberal left would have us believe that 
the sky is falling in the fact is that mis
sion giving is accelerating at an unpre
cedented rate even in the midst of an eco
nomic depression. The Convention is moving 
to better health. There is some evidence 
that agencies and institutions are begin
ning to "hear" our Southern Baptist 
people. As conservative strength grows in 
the Denomination's decision making process
es, we are going to see our institutions 
become more and more responsive to the 
theological and doctrinal views of our 
people.

PITTSBURGH
This is the reason that it is so im

perative that conservative men make their 
way to Pittsburgh. The failure of conser
vative men in the Southern Baptist Conven
tion to go to Pittsburgh could negate all 
the wonderful victories that have been won 
for the conservative cause over the past 
four years.

IF YOU NEED ROOMS, CONTACT MYSELF OR
M.0. OWENS. OUR NUMBERS ARE AS FOLLOWS:

Robert Tenery - 704/437-2357
M.0. Owens - 704-864-6627.
Leaders of the liberal left have stated 

that they are concentrating their efforts 
in North Carolina, South Carolina, Virginia 
and Kentucky. North Carolina is the second 
largest state in the Convention and this 
makes our position very strategic for 
the Pittsburgh Convention. Conservatives, 
please make your plans to go! Pittsburgh 
is a must. Our effectiveness for the Gos
pel of Jesus Christ is at stake. Call us 
today.

RMT

Those things (widely divergent theological 
and doctrinal interpretations) don’t live 
well together. For example, three funda
mentalists and three non-fundamentalists at 
Southern Seminary would not make for a 
happy institution.0 Sherman is Chairman of 
the steering committee for the liberal 
group.

This should put to rest any illusion 
that any one might have about diversity. 
The liberals are talking a lot about diver
sity these days but they don’t intend to 
allow diversity if they can help it. They 
have expressed their intention and their 
intention is that our seminaries be staf
fed only with those people who hold to 
their viewpoint. Dr. Randall Lolley, Pre
sident of Southeastern Seminary, spoke to 
the Virginia Convention about "Celebrating 
Our Diversity" but he. certainly doesn’t 
seem to desire any diversity on the South
eastern Board because he expressed his hap
piness that a conservative man was "bumped" 
from the Southeastern Board at the New Or
leans Convention. That is the reason that 
his affirmation of "diversity" has a hollow 
ring to us. It is time for conservative 
men to stop tip toeing around this issue 
and expose it for what it is - a political 
tool that has been used very effectively by 
the liberal element of the Convention to 
get their views accepted while shutting out
the conservative (inerrantist) views.

It boggles the mind, it is coming in 
like a tidal wave and we wonder what in the 
world is going to happen next. Never have 
we seen such hostility against Christianity. 
I have listened but lightly as older, ex
perienced heads have said that we are soon 
to see persecution of Christians that would 
be comparable to that of the First Century. 
Now, I am taking those warnings very seri
ously.

For many years visitors to Chapel Hill 
at the Christmas Season have been inspired 
by the 7 foot star that was lighted atop 
the Morehead Planetarium. For 20 years 
it has guided visitors to the star gazing 
program called "Star of Bethlehem" that 
plays inside during the Christmas Season, 
Now, the sar has been taken down and pack
ed away all because one single law profes
sor lodged a complaint. While the star is 
gone, the program inside continues to be 
presented to about 10,000 viewers but ob
viously it is only a matter of time until 
that program will be shut down too - all in 
the name of "separation of Church and 
State."

REIDSVILLE
In Reidsville a Bible class at the city’s 

5 elementary schools which had been going 
on for 60 years was ended by a 3 to 2 vote 
of the School Board. This 60 year instruc
tion program which had never caused a prob
lem and whose teacher was paid by contri
butions from area churches of all denomina
tions was stopped because of one single 
letter of complaint. Mrs. Carol Ray, the 
teacher, was also forced to drop "very sim
ple prayers" before her classes began - all 
of this because of one single complaint.

OCONEE COUNTY
Also, on Tuesday before Christmas the 

Father of a Fifth Grader, along with a law
yer from the American Civil Liberties Union 
(ACLU) filed a complaint with the Oconee 
County School Board claiming that the 
School District is violating the Constitu
tion by allowing Gideons to distribute New 
Testaments in classrooms. The Gideons are 
good people. When you go to the Hospital 
you will find a Gideon Bible in your bed
side stand. When you stay in a Motel or 
Hotel, you will find a Gideon Bible. The 
Gideons have never made any attempt to in
doctrinate school children. They simply 
pass out New Testaments. They are free and 
no one has to accept them if they don’t 
want to but now the Gideons are being bar
red from distribution of New Testaments to 
public school children.

PINE VALLEY
In Wilmington at the Pine Valley Elemen

tary School some parents complained that 
the filmstrips shown in a Classroom gave a 
religious slant to the Holidays. Also in 
that same school the word, "Jesus" was 
stricken from the Second Grade spelling 
list and a paper cutout of the Nativity 
Scene was removed from the Library Bulle
tin Board and replaced with one of Santa.

Continued On Page Eight
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WHO IS WORTHY
OF TRUST?

While passing through the Atlanta Air
port on November 6, I picked up a copy of 
the Atlanta Constitution and what should I 
find on Page 5B but a UPI article with a 
glaring headline that read, "Head of SBC 
Resists Bid to "depoliticize" Presidency". 
In that article, Bill Sherman, who is Pas- 
tot of the Woodmont Baptist Church in Nash
ville, Tennessee stated that he was "hard- 
pressed to accept Draper on ttust" because 
"he crdm£s from a grotip that in the past 3 
years has proven unworthy of trust."
c -Frankly, tha t • s tat emen t di s gus t s me. 
Thih;-ris one Southern Baptist who is growing 
a~ Tittle tired of some4 self styled protec
tors of the Convention gadding about the 
Convention proclaiming 'that those who don’t 
agree with him and who refuse to do what 
they want done are "unworthy of trust". 
Bill Sherman has unleashed a mindless in
dictment against an overwhelming majority 
segment of Southern Baptist people who have 
gone’ to theConvention for the last 3 years 
and'voted their convictions.

Bill Sherman’s Brother, Cecil took a 
swat at former Convention President, Bailey 
Smith, when he stated that he had learned 
that he couldn’t trust Bailey Smith. Why 
can’t he trust Bailey Smith? Bailey is a 
Christian. He baptised 2,000 people in one 
year. The only reason he can possibly come 
up with for not trusting Bailey Smith is 
that Bailey didn’t appoint the people that 
he wanted appointed to the Committee on 
Committees. The fact is that Bailey Smith 
made excellent appointments. He went out 
and' involved new people in the processes of 
the Convention who had never had an oppor
tunity to serve before. He refused to bend 
to the pressure to keep Convention appoint
ments within a little group of self styled 
elitists who like to kid themselves into 
believing that they are the ~6nly ones who 
have sense enough to make decisions about 
the C onvention.

Why is "depoliticizing" so important 
now? When Jimmy Allen was President and he 
appointed Cecil Sherman’s Associate, Alden 
Angline to the Committee on Committees who 
in turn appointed his Pastor and Boss Man, 
Cecil Sherman to the Committee on Boards 
there was nd scramble to "depoliticize" the 
Presidency. For some strange reason, that 
same year Cecil’s Brother Bill was also 
appointed to the Committee on Boards. It 
kind of kept it in the family. But not one 
word of anguish did we hear then about 
^’depoliticizing" the office of President 
even though Jimmy had run overtly and hard 
fore that position. It is only when a con
servative occupies the Presidency that we 
are hearing calls for "depoliticizing" and 
we have a rush of Constitutional Amendments 
that would place the appointive powers of 
the President and Resolutions process in 
the hands of a few elitists. The present 
system has served us for many decades and 
it has served us well. We oppose any ef
fort to change it in the least.

THERE'S A BETTER WAV TO 
5ENP YOUR MIS5IOH GIFTS 
AROUND THE WORLD-- 
THROUGH THE 
COOPERATIVE PROGRAM.

WAKE FOREST MANUAL
In an Associated Press release appear

ing in the January 17 issue of the Gastonia 
Gazette it is revealed that the "North 
Carolina Drunk Driving Cases Manual", pub
lished by the Wake Forest University Law 
School, tells attorneys how to have their 
clients dress for Court, how to have char
ges reduced and how to get their clients 
back'- behind the wheel of a car. The 
Gazette article points out that the manual 
comes at a time when Governor Jim Hunt is 
proposing "get-tough" laws for a person who 
is convicted of drunk driving.

The Manual advises that when a lawyer is 
attending his client's first visit to the 
jail, he should not shave or wear a coat or 
tie. It says, "tell the keeper of the 
gate that you have a friend who is about to 
take the breathalyzer and wants you to wit
ness it. Do not admit that you are an at
torney unless you are directly asked. If 
you have dressed in the proper attire, un
less the gate keeper recognizes you, he 
will probably deny you admission, which is 
precisely what you should be able to do 
to the breathalyzer if it is offered in 
evidence."

Percy L. Wall, one of the Manual's six 
authors, says that it is "helpful if the 
client has been involved in a wreck which 
was not viewed by the (arresting) officer."

As to conduct in the Court Room, the 
book advises that the defendant should wear 
good clothes and states that .......... you may
want him to have his pregnant wife along 
or his employer who thinks well of him and 
plays golf with six of the district judges. 
You will tell him not to bring his girl 
friend who is the only person who can put 
him behind the wheel before the accident."

There was a great deal of consternation 
at the Baptist State Convention last NoveniT 
ber when Messengers learned that the Wake 
Forest University Law School sponsored a 
course in Raleigh which offered practical 
and technical advice for defending clients 
charged with driving under the influence of 
alcohol.

This is only one other reason why so 
many Baptists have grave misgivings about 
supporting Wake Forest University. They do 
not see such things as being the proper 
function of a Christian University.
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MAJORITY IN N.C.
BELIEVE CREATION

An Associated Press release from Chapel 
Hill has announced that a majority of North 
Carolinians believe in the Creation of man 
over Evolution. This is the result of a 
Poll at the School of Journalism at the 
University of North Carolina. Of those 
questioned, 51% said that they believed in 
the Creation of man similar to that in Bi
blical accounts. Evolution was chosen by 
only 22% and 27% said that they don't know 
which theory most closely matched their 
belief. Among college students, 42% said 
that they believed in Creation and 17% said 
that they didn't know. Among High School 
graduates, 61% believe in Creation and 13% 
chose Evolution.

The sad and alarming part of the survey 
revealed that among those under 40 years 
of age, only 48% picked Creation while 28% 
chose Evolution and 24% said they didn't 
know. While this is true, the public 
schools continue to hawk Evolution as the 
only explanation for the origin of man.
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Dr. W.A. Criswell, long time conserva
tive leader and inerrantist has led the 
First Baptist Church of Dallas, Texas to 
become the first church in Southern Baptist 
history to give a million dollars to the 
Co-operative Program in a single year. Dr. 
Criswell was roundly criticised by a liber
al faction in the Convention in the late 
'60s called the "E.Y. Mullins Fellowship" 
and was challenged for the Presidency of 
the Southern Baptist Convention by Robert 
Alley who. has since claimed that Jesus was 
not the Messiah nor did He claim to be. 
The source of their criticism of Criswell 
surrounded the publication of his Book, 
entitled "Why I Believe the Bible Is Liter
ally True". -

Criswell stated that he repeatedly 
had a dream in which the Lord showed 
him the need for the world to hear the 
Gospel and, upon the leadership of the 
Lord, he challenged his church to over
subscribe the budget by another million 
dollars.

This million dollar gift to missions 
comes at a time when conservatives have 
been castigated because of their percen
tages given to missions but yet, gifts to 
the Co-operative Program have dramatically 
increased ever since the Convention began 
turning to a more conservative stance with 
the election of Adrian Rogers in 1979 at 
Houston. It is obvious that many other 
Southern Baptist Churches like the First 
Baptist Church of Dallas, are much more 
pleased with the current direction of the 
Convention and are much more-willing to 
support the Co-operative Program since the 
Convention is taking a more conservative 
stance. This should speak volumes to our 
Southern Baptist leadership.

FREEMAN HAILS 
PRAYER VOTE
Former North Carolina Convention Presi

dent Tom Freeman and Pastor of the First 
Baptist Church of Dunn, North Carolina 
praised the action of the Annual Baptist 
State Convention in adopting a Resolution 
supporting, voluntary prayer in public 
places. Freeman said, "The important issue 
is that we voted for the freedom of those 
who wish to pray to do so anywhere in all 
public institutions, not just the schools." 
Freeman pointed out that the Raleigh Times 
Editorial which stated that we voted once 
again to "let prescribed forms of prayer 
be sponsored in public schools" was not 
ture. He stated that the resolution simply 
declared our support for the Constitutional 
Amendment which states “Nothing in this 
Constitution shaZZ be construed to prohibit 
individual or group prayer in pubZic 
schooZs or other pubZic institutions. No 
person shaZZ be required by the United 
States or by any state to participate in 
prayer." He pointed out that the Supreme 
Court had denied the right of voluntary 
prayer, and has, in fact, declared that a 
minute of silence is also unconstitutional. 
He said, "Baptists and others, are upset a- 
bout this and justly so." He pointed out 
that the Supreme Court and legislative 
bodies began either with opening statements 
that used the name of God and invoked His 
help or actual prayer usually led by a 
Chaplain.
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SHERMAN THREATENS
TO GO INDEPENDENT?
In an article written by Ed Briggs 

which appeared in the Richmond Times Dis
patch on December 11, D,r. Cecil Sherman, a 
leader of the so-called "moderate”(liberal) 
faction is quoted as saying, "If the swell 
of support of the moderates wains and the 
fundamentalists prevail in their announced 
intention to rule the Denomination, the 
Moderate Churches in North Carolina and 
Virginia will quietly step to the edge of 
the Denomination, divert their annual con
tributions from Denominational agencies to 
other mission programs and purchase Sunday 
School material from non-Southern Baptist 
groups." This very action is what some 
conservative churches have been roundly 
criticised for in the past few years. While 
Conservatives have been expected to swallow 
liberalism and remain loyal and supportive 
of the Denominational Program and its’ in
stitutions, the so-called "moderates" have 
made it clear that they will not.

Of course, it is all likely a "moderate" 
pipe dream because it is doubtful that few, 
if any of the moderates could lead their 
churches out of the Convention. At the 
so-called "Summit" meeting of Southern Bap
tist leaders in Dallas on November 12, a 
Louisiana Pastor put it succinctly when he 
said, "It doesn’t make much difference 
what I do, my church will stay in the Con
vention." There was a round of laughter 
because the men sitting in that room knew 
that he spoke the truth about the over
whelming majority of Southern Baptist Chur
ches. When Pastors decide that they are 
going to lead their churches out of the 
Convention, it usually ends in a split of 
the local congregation.

In that same interview, Dr. Sherman 
said, "We are in this until the end." He 
was quoted as saying that "the end could be 
at least two or three years away for a pos
sible split in the Convention, the Nation’s 
largest protestant denomination. But the 
steering committee (of the liberals) hope 
that the real end will come when the fun
damentalists decide the Convention is too 
liberal in its theology and will pull out." 
Dr. Sherman said, "The object is to get 
them to quit before we do."

Sherman stated the hope of the liberals 
in carrying the day in Pittsburgh because 
their cause is stronger east of the Missi
ssippi, particularly in Virginia, North 
Carolina, South Carolina and Eastern Ken
tucky.

The interview came on the heels of a 
strong message by Convention President, 
Dr. Jimmy Draper who stated to the Confer
ence of Evangelism Directors meeting in 
San Juan, Puerto Rico, that a victory by 
moderates in the Denomination will lead to 
the death of evangelism in the Denomination. 
He said, "The extreme theological stance of 
the left will absolutely kill evangelism." 
The churches represented in the ’Denomina
tional loyalist’ groups are not winning 
anyone to Jesus and are not giving as much 
as we are." Draper continued by saying: 
"The Bible doesn’t know anything about a 
kind of pluralism that allows Christianity 
and Paganism to settle down and be at 
peace with each other. We are to Chris
tianize the world." He stated that it, 
"takes a long time to turn a denomination. 
It is like a battle ship; you don’t make 
a 180 degree turn very quickly. Business 
as usual is not going to get it done."
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THERE WAS A 
SLEEPER

On the face of it it looked good. 
What bonified conservative could abstain 
from voting in favor of a month to affirm 
the Bible. Former Convention Presidents 
were called to the Platform to lend their 
support and we voted for it overwhelmingly. 
The only disappointment is that now a hid
den agenda has emerged - an agenda that we 
suspected all along. April has been desig
nated as "Affirming The Bible Month". Now 
it is a matter of how we are going to af
firm it. Dr. Ray revealed that "how" in 
in article of January 1st which appeared in 
the Biblical Recorder. He is recommending 
that we study a book written by Russell 
Dilday, called "The Doctrine Of Biblical 
Authority". The sleeper is that it is not 
a book on the doctrine of Biblical authori
ty, It is an' anti-inerrancy book. It is a 
poorly written book and about the poorest 
excuse for scholarship we have ever seen. 
The inerrancy viewpoint is completely mis
represented and it is even attacked time 
after time. It has now become clear that 
the whole thing was a political move. It 
was designed to discredit the conservative 
movement in Southern Baptist life.

FALSEHOODS
For instance, on Page 99 Dilday contends 

that the word inerrant "implies a mechani
cal dictation theory of inspiration". That 
is absolutely and patently false. Iner- 
rantists recognize that God inspired the 
Scriptures in such a way that the person
ality and style of the writer came through. 
That is the reason we can tell the differ
ence between Johanine, Petrine, and Paul
ine writings. Their style is different 
but that takes nothing away from the di
vine inspiration of them. It does mean 
however, that God so inspired John, Peter 
and Paul that what they said in their own 
style and own way was completely free of 
error. That is simple enough for a Fifth 
Grader to understand. On that same page, 
Dilday contends that the term inerrant 
"takes away from the message of salvation, 
leaving us to defending obscure points in 
the Scripture when we should be proclaiming 
His message to the lost world." That also 
is nonsense. In fact that is the biggest 
nonsense in the entire book. If that were 
true, why is it that great inerrantists 
such as Bailey Smith, Adrian Rogers, Jimmy 
Draper, W.A. Criswell, Homer Lindsey Jr., 
and Charles Stanley are consistently lead
ers among Southern Baptists in new con
verts baptised each year. In fact, a 
check of the leading evangelistic churches 
in any state quickly reveals that they are 
pastored by men who believe in the inerran
cy of the Scripture. Let the record speak 
for itself.

Dilday further states that the term 
inerrant is "a word with emotional implica
tions that weaken its effectiveness be
cause it tends to identify one as a member 
of a certain party in a debate." He also 
charges that it is a divisive word used as 
a weapon against fellow Christian conserva
tives. That too is patently false. The 
inerrancy view was completely misrepresen
ted.

CARROLL
B.H. Carroll was the founder and first 

President of Southwestern Baptist Seminary 
which is now the largest Seminary in the 
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world. It was a charter member of the 
American Association of Theological Schools. 
His books on the inspiration of the Bible 
make it clear that he was an inerrantist. 
For instance, he would say, "There is no 
errancy in it." He believed in verbal in
spiration. Inerrancy and verbal inspira
tion are synonomous* No inerrantist would 
quarrel with verbal inspiration. He sub
scribed to the New Hampshire Confession of 
Faith which says that the Bible "was writ
ten by men divinely inspired, and is a per
fect treasure of heavenly instruction; 
that it has God for its author, salvation 
for its end, and truth, without any mix
ture of error for its matter ..." This 
view of the Bible was formally adopted by 
the Southern Baptist Convention in 1925 and 
again in 1963. Yet, Dilday plays down 
Carroll’s commitment to inerrancy. These 
are but a few of the glaring misrepresen
tations of the Book.

GOOD BOOKS
But, if you are interested in a good 

book to study during the Month of April or 
whenever you observe "Affirming The Bible 
Month" B.H. Carroll’s book, "The Inspira
tion of The Bible" has been reprinted by 
the Thomas Nelson Publishers of Nashville. 
It contains the original text which was 
published in 1930, Carroll’s moving and 
eloquent testimony, and a Foreword by Dr. 
W.A. Criswell, Pastor of the First Baptist 
Church of Dallas.
There is another good book called, "Foun

dations of Biblical Faith" written by 
Convention President Jimmy Draper and pub
lished by Broadman Press in 1979. This is 
an excellent book which comes down firmly 
on the side of the inerrancy of the Bible. 
It may be obtained at Baptist Book Stores 
and many other religious book shops. Either 
of these books are manifestly superior to 
the book on Biblical authority written by 
Russell Dilday and your people will be 
edified by them. They will not leave your 
people in a slough of doubt about the Word 
of God as will Dilday’s book.
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RELIGION IN SCHOOLS
CONTINUED FROM PAGE SIX
In Lubbock, Texas the school district’s 

policy of allowing any religious student 
group the use of school facilities 
before and after school was ruled unconsti
tutional by the Fifth Circuit Court of Ap
peals. Rev. Coy Privette, Executive Direc
tor of the North Carolina Christian Action 
League which has been in existence for many 
years and is supported financially by the 
Baptist State Convention has said, "When 
student initiated religious meetings are 
not even allowed on an equal basis with 
student initiated non-religious meetings, 
it seems to single them out for special 
restrictions and appears to me to strike at 
the very heart of our Constitutional free
dom of free exercise of religion."

We often hear it argued that if we allow 
Christian prayers we must allow prayers to 
Buddha. When I hear such nonsense I am re
minded of Mount Carmel. The worshippers of 
Baal were up there and the prophets of Baal 
were crying out to him but God only heard 
the prayers of one man and that man was Eli
jah. We need to pray again as Elijah prayed 
about this flood tide of infidelity that is 
sweeping across our land.


